Village of Crooksville

Council Workshop Meeting

August 12, 2024

Mayor Mohler calls the meeting to order with the following council members present: Mr. Hampton, Mr. Locke, Mr. Redfern, Ms. Smith and Mr. Walters. Lacey Tumblin and Courtney Edwards were also present. Mr. Loomis was absent.

First up on the agenda, Renee Agristi-Young was present to introduce herself. She is running for Perry County Commissioner.

Next up, Chief Alexander was present to discuss the Mutual Aid Agreement.

Next, Mrs. Tumblin stated that they ended up with 26 bags of blood at the Blood Drive that was held on August 6th. She asked the council, with their permission, she would like to have another one on October 15th. The council were fine with that.

Up next, Mayor Mohler wanted to thank the pool staff for another successful year. He's hopeful that by next pool season, we can have the baby pool up and running.

Next, Mrs. Tumblin stated that we had 1 bid for the B1-B6 project. It came in at \$3,119,000.00. It had to be just under 20% over the estimate. It was just barely. She asked if we wanted to just put some of the local funds down to offset or just go with a loan. The council was fine with getting the whole loan.

Mrs. Tumblin wanted to go over some of the things that she had handed out previously regarding the dam maintenance. The principal spillway concrete shoot must be monitored quarterly until the repairs can be made. The drain discharge pipe must be properly abandoned and monitored quarterly. Both of those will have to be engineered. A few other things, such as, trees and brush need removed from the entire embankment, repair all the rodent burros, repair vehicle ruts, repair concrete deterioration on the lake drain tower, clean and re-apply joint sealant and then monitor seepage on the downstream and monitor the condition of the incorrectly installed baffle blocks to the spillway. Mayor Mohler states that he believes we should de-water it & sell it. Mr. Redfern & Mr. Walters both agree.

Mayor Mohler stated that applications are in for paving 2025 and our estimated portion is just under \$30,000. The streets that are being applied for are N State St, Winter St, High St., and Baker St, and North St.

Without any further discussion, the meeting is adjourned.

Chris Mohler

Mayor

Courtney Edwards

owitney Edwards

Fiscal Officer